
SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd

Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313

(586) 685-5750

COUNCIL MINUTES

Dorothy Busch Branch of the Warren Public Library
November 9, 2017
I. The meeting was called to order by Turgeon at 9:30 a.m. at the Dorothy Busch Branch of the Warren Public Library.


Present: 
Hames (Center Line), Madson (Chesterfield), Neal (Clinton-Macomb), Valyi-Hax (Harper Woods), Hutchins (Harrison Twp.), Kammer (Lois Wagner), McNaughton (Romeo), Harvey (Roseville), Ester (Shelby), Orlando (St.Clair Shores), Turgeon (Sterling Heights/SLC), Urban (Warren), Frezza, Linsday (SLC).


Absent:

Smith (Armada), Sterling (Eastpointe), McDowell (Fraser), White-Owens (Lenox), Thomas (MacDonald), Worrell (Mount Clemens), DeMeulenaere (Ray), Russ (Troy) Doege (Utica).


Guests: 
Pam Lavers, Deputy County Executive, Macomb County
II. Approval of the Agenda. 

Urban made a motion to approve the agenda, supported by Hames. Motion Carried.

III. Approval of the Minutes.

Ester made a motion to approve the October 12, 2017 minutes, supported by Orlando. Motion Carried.
IV. Pam Lavers, Deputy County Executive, Macomb County
Pam Lavers spoke about Macomb County’s upcoming Bicentennial and the schedule of events planned. She discussed how libraries can be included in the festivities, by coordinating library programming with different events planned, doing displays based on the monthly theme, and working to publicize each other’s events/programs.
V. Suburban Library Cooperative Business

A. Automation System
Ken is just about finished with the motherboard replacements on the defective computers. If you have any computers that continue to reboot themselves, contact the Cooperative. We are replacing LogMeIn, for remote computer access, with Team Viewer.
B. Member Library Visit

One of the goals of the SLC 2017-18 Annual Plan, is to have the Cooperative Director (and the Head 


of Systems if requested) visit each member library over the next year to discuss what their library is 


doing, concerns, ways to enhance SLC services, etc. Tammy passed around of schedule of dates and 


times she is available to meet with the member libraries to the library directors at today’s meeting. The 


schedule will also be sent out to library directors not at the meeting.

C. SLC 2018 Delivery Holidays
Valyi-Hax made a motion to recommend the 2018 Delivery Holiday Dates as presented to the Suburban Library Cooperative Board. The motion was supported by Harvey. Motion Carried.

D. SLC 2018 Holidays
Madson made a motion to recommend the SLC 2018 Holiday Dates as presented to the Suburban Library Cooperative Board. The motion was supported by Hutchins. Motion Carried.
VI. Announcements and Information

A. Advocacy – Everyone

SLC’s annual meeting is December 4 at Clinton-Macomb Public Library – South Branch. Tammy is still 

looking for speakers. Some suggestions were Senator Jack Brandenburg, someone from SEMCOG 

or someone from MLA’s Legislative committee. DSLRT meets next week at the Main Branch of the 

Grosse Pointe Public Library. ALA Midwinter Conference is in Denver this year. ALA Annual 


Conference is in New Orleans. PLA Annual Conference is in Philadelphia and MLA Annual 


Conference is in Novi next year.
B. Discussion Topic: Fundraising

Clinton-Macomb Public Library’s big fundraiser is the Taste of the Town event. Most other libraries 


do their fundraising through their Friends groups. Harper Woods Library Friends have an artisans 


market. MacDonald Public Library and St. Clair Shores do something very similar. St Clair Shores 


Library Friends also do an Assessory Sale. Several libraries do “Cookie Walks” during the holidays.

VII. Member Libraries’ Announcements/Concerns

Thank you to the Dorothy Busch Branch of the Warren Public Library for hosting for today’s Advisory Council meeting. 
ARM – Absent
CHE – Will be hiring shelvers. Working on QSAC. Building needs new lighting. Elizabeth attended a HR workshop with Brian Mortimore from Kent District Library.
CLL – Library had low turnout for Halloween programing, but the Parks & Rec department had a large turnout for their programing. All city buildings received new lighting. Having a Murder Mystery program Nov. 18 and a Cookie Walk Dec. 9. 
CMM – Had two bed bug incidents in the past month, from library patrons. Have procedures in place to deal with the issue. Having a joint in-service with Rochester Hill Public Library on Friday. Hired an architect for the new North Branch Library.
EPL – Absent 

FRA – Absent
HPW – Hired second new youth librarian. Doing lots of programming.

HTL – Received survey results. The community would support a millage increase and values programming vs electronic resources. Having Cookie Walk, Dec. 9 from 12 – 3 p.m. As this is Dan’s last meeting, he thanked everyone for welcoming him when he was hired as a new library director and for helping with his many questions.
LEN – Absent
LWM – The library is collecting hats, glove, mittens, etc. for charity. City’s Halloween event not well attended. Having 23rd annual Cookie Sale Dec. 8 from 1 – 7 p.m.
MPL – Absent
MTC – Absent
RAY – Absent
ROG – Working on Strategic Plan. Received positive results from survey. Library Board approved purchase of a scanner for archives of the Romeo Observer.
RSV – Working on community outreach and coordinating Friends programming. Had youth librarian celebrate 30 years with the city. Storytime yoga program going well.
SCS – City is working to install a new phone system. Also, the library will be receiving new heating/cooling units. 
SBL – the library is now squirrel free. Had a huge turnout for Trick Read (Halloween) program. Ran out of candy and craft supplies. Considering registration or limiting some programs to residents only. Starting a book bundle sale, Nov. 21. The Friends bundle books of different themes, etc. to be displayed at the library. Having a tree trimming party, Nov. 30 and a program about the JL Hudson Thanksgiving Day Parade, Dec. 6. Starting with a soft rollout of wireless printing.
SHL – Hired a new part-time librarian, who will be helpful with the international collection. Had a table at the city’s Health Fair. Applied for a grant to get the Utica Sentinel digitized. 
TPL – Absent
UPL – Absent
WPL – Had a flood at the Civic Center Library in March from a broken sprinkler head in one of the meeting rooms. Cleanup is still a work in progress. The New Busch Branch opened to the public in June. Looking to hire an architect for the new Burnette Branch Library. That branch will be a part of a complex that will house an office for the Mayor and police precinct open 24/7. The Civic Center Library received new lighting and additional security cameras. The library is also doing a lot of programming for all ages. The Friends had a successful basket raffle. They also offer a Children’s membership for $1, and the children can get 12 free books from the Friends bookstore.  
VIII. Public Participation
IX.  Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 11:35 a.m.
X. Next meeting date 
The next meeting will be January 11, 2018 at 9:30 a.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative
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